UNIVERSITY CURRICULUM COMMITTEE - 2001-2002

Mr. Scott S. Weinberg, Chair

Agricultural and Environmental Sciences - Dr. William K. Vencill

Arts and Sciences - Dr. Tricia A. Lootens (Arts) and Alice Kinman, substituting

- Dr. Elliot C. Gootman (Sciences), Dr. Kenneth D. Johnson, substituting

Business - Dr. Robert J. Vandenberg

Education - Dr. Brian A. Glaser

Environmental Design - Mr. David B. Nichols, absent

Family and Consumer Sciences - Dr. Jan M. Hathcote

Forest Resources - Dr. W. Dale Greene, absent

Journalism & Mass Communication - Dr. Elli Lester Roushanzamir, Dr. Wendy A. Macias, substituting

Law - Mr. James C. Smith

Pharmacy - Dr. Janet McCombs

Social Work - Dr. Paul W. Ammons

Veterinary Medicine - Dr. Sheila W. Allen

Graduate School - Dr. Sylvia M. Hutchinson

Student Representative - Ms. Katherine Zrolka, absent

Guests: Dr. William Bell Dr. James Hollibaugh
Dr. Louise Benjamin Dr. David Knauft

Dr. Louise Benjamin
Dr. David Knauft
Dr. Brian Binder
Dr. James Moore
Dr. William Dennis
Dr. Horace Newcomb

Dr. Arthur Dunning Dr. Karen Watkins

The University Curriculum Committee met on March 29, 2002, at 3:00 p.m. in the Peabody Board Room in the Administration Building. Minutes of the February 15, 2002, meeting were approved.

The committee approved the following items which were forwarded to the Executive Committee of University Council for consideration:

Proposal for the Center in Nanoscale Science and Engineering

Proposal for the Center for Crisis Management

Proposal for the Peabody Center for Media and Society

Request to establish a Department of Educational Administration and Policy

Proposal for a new major in Agriscience and Environmental Systems (B.S.A.)

Proposal for a new major in Marine Sciences (B.S.)

Proposal for the following certificates from the College of Veterinary Medicine:

Certificate of Clinical Internship

Certificate of Clinical Residency

Certificate of Residency in Pathology

Proposal for a minor in Environmental Economics and Management

Proposal for a minor in Environmental Law

Proposal for major name changes in the College of Education

From Master of Arts in Education to Master of Arts in the following majors:

Educational Psychology

Health Promotion and Behavior

Physical Education and Sport Studies

Recreation and Leisure Studies

Request for termination of the Master of Arts for Teachers in History

UCC Minutes Page 2 March 29, 2002

The committee approved a change in the entrance requirements for the Health and Physical Education major under the Bachelor of Science in Education degree.

The committee approved cultural diversity implementation plans that had been approved by the Subcommittee on Cultural Diversity. The implementation plans will be forwarded to the Executive Committee of University Council for information.

The committee discussed credit hours required for internships, seminars, and directed study courses. The committee agreed to send courses back to departments for clarification when the credit hours requested do not correspond with the description and topical outline in the course application.

The committee elected Dr. William K. Vencill as chair of the University Curriculum Committee for the 2002-2003 academic year.

The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Scott S. Weinberg, Chair

University Curriculum Committee

cc: Dr. Karen A. Holbrook

Dr. Peter J. Shedd

Dr. James E. Fletcher